OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a
regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Meeting of the:
Date /Time: Thursday, January 11, @ 4:30 p.m.
Location: Ed Overland Room/City Hall 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Kevin Short, Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Mike Point, Nicholas Yuknis, Mitch Bergeson, City Forester
John Kemppainen, Director Brett Hebert, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, and Mayor Donna
Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Forestry Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Update and Changes to Stoughton Municipa Zoning Ordinance: Appendix B
4 Update on Wood Sales— Inventory & Tracking
Item # NEW BUSINESS
5 Approve November 30, 2017 Minutes
6 Tree Tribute Program — Discussion and Changes
7 Future Agenda Items
ADJOURNMENT

CC.
Mayor Donna Olson, Council Members, Leadership Teams, Acting Clerk — Kelli
Krcma, Sarah Monette, Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz, Sean
Grady, Judi Krebs, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital

Times Brett Hebert — Director of Public Works

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front door s of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and arein need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON BRETT HEBERT

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT Director of Public Works
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, W1 53589 BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

To: Brett Hebert

From: John Kemppainen

Date: 12.01.2017

Re: November Forestry Activities Report

160 new trees were planted between 10/30/17 — 11/03/17
12 trees planted behind the sidewalk
13 trees planted in public parks
135 trees planted in park rows
12 trees planted with Developer Funds
44 trees planted with Road Construction Funds

o 11 different species and/or cultivated varieties were planted
Approximately 55 trees were pruned in November

0 ~25 training prunes

o0 ~5 Routine prunes

o0 ~25 trees pruned for clearance over roads or signs
13 trees were removed

0 11 removed by contractor

o 2 removed by in-house personnel
Implemented Forestry Work Zones to streamline routine maintenance.
Collaborated with MSA to integrate new functions into the Forestry layer of the
GIS system. This should help to improve efficiency and work planning in the
future.
Worked to update the tree inventory in Work Zone 1. This is the first area we will
focus on for routine pruning this coming winter.

O O O0OO0Oo

Respectfully Submitted,

John Kemppainen, C.A.

City Forester






CITY OF STOUGHTON BRETT HEBERT

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT Director of Public Works
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, W1 53589 BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

To: Brett Hebert
From: John Kemppainen
Date: 01.02.2018

Re: December 2017 Forestry Activities Report

Approximately 45 trees were pruned in November

0 40 training prunes

o ~btrees pruned for clearance over roads or signs
e 1 terrace tree was removed

o Street Department personnel also removed multiple ash trees along
Coopers Causeway during cleanup operations.

e Assisted Street Department with snow removal and salting operations
e Completed updating the tree inventory in Work Zone 1. This is the first area we
will focus on for routine pruning this winter.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Kemppainen, C.A.
City Forester






01/04/2018 11:44 AM ACCOUNT BALANCE HISTORY REPORT FOR STOUGHTON CITY Page 1/1
User: VICKIE

DB: Stoughton Month Ended: December

BALANCE BALANCE BALANCE BALANCE BALANCE

AS OF AS OF AS OF AS OF AS OF

GL NUMBER DESCRIPTION 12/31/2013 12/31/2014 12/31/2015 12/31/2016 12/31/2017
Fund 236 - TREE COMMISSION
236-00000-11100 PRIMARY CHECKING 459.00 1,514.00 2,596.56 2,702.87 2,346.13
236-00000-39000 FUND BALANCE 0.00 459.00 1,514.00 2,596.56 2,702.87
236-53300-50340 OPERATING EXPENSES 823.00 4,185.00 2,401.44 800.00 675.00

Total Fund 236 - TREE COMMISSION 1,282.00 5,240.00 3,484.00 906.31 318.26






Vickie Erdahl

From: Brett Hebert

Sent: Friday, January 05, 2018 7:21 AM

To: Vickie Erdahl

Subject: FW: Landscaping Tree Chart

Attachments: PROPOSED LANDSCAPING POINTS IMPACT.docx
Brett Hebert

City of Stoughton

Director of Public Works
Desk 608-877-8684
Cell 608-346-1240

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 3:49 PM

To: John Kemppainen <JKemppainen@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Brett Hebert <BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Ce: Rodney J. Scheel <rjscheel@ci.stoughton.wi.us>

Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart

I have attached a scenario using the proposed change in point system for the street frontage requirement. | attempted
to create a scenario with the fewest amount of trees to meet the intent of the proposed public works facility plan only
with different trees since Maples are not a preferred tree. There are many ways to lay this out but generally applicants
will try to put together a plan in which they have to buy fewer and available trees.

This is not taking into account how this change would affect paved area, developed lots or foundation landscaping
requirements.

Michael P. Stocey

City of Stoughton

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI. 53589

p - 608-646-0421
f-608-873-5519
e - mstacey(@ci.stoughton, wius

Hours M-F 7:30 am - 4:30 pm
Website: www.cityofstoughton.comy/planning

From: John Kemppainen

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 1:12 PM

To: Michael Stacey <mstacey@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Brett Hebert <BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Cc: Rodney J. Scheel <rischeel@ci.stoughton.wi.us>

Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart






Hi Michael, my schedule is pretty flexible and open right now as well. Thursday this week or anytime next week would
work as of now. | can usually work my tasks around meetings. Let me know what works for you.

| agree using the PW facility as a comparison tool is probably a good idea as it requires lots of plantings.

John Kemppainen

City Forester

City of Stoughton, WI

(e} [kemppainen@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(0) 608.646.0414

(f) 608.877.8387

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 11:46 AM

To: Brett Hebert <BHebert@ci.stoughton. wi.us>

Cc: Rodney J. Scheel <rischeel @cl.stoughten.wi.us>; John Kemppainen <jKemppainen@®ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart

My schedule is pretty open though | can’t speak for Rodney if he wants to be part of the discussion.

I plan to compare the changes by using the Public Works Facility site prior to meeting,

Michael P. Stacey

City of Stoughton

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI. 53589

p - 608-646-0421
{- 608-873-5519
e - mstacey(@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Hours M-F 7:30 am ~ 4:30 pm
Website: www.cityofstoughton.com/planning

From: Brett Hebert

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 11:28 AM

To: Michael Stacey <mstacey@ci.stoughton.wi.us>

Cc: Rodney J. Scheel <rjscheel@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; John Kemppainen <JKemppainen@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart

Hey Michael,

With any recommendation there may be some unintended consequences that are unforeseen. Would you have time to
get together with John Kemppainen, City Forester, to discuss how we could potentially modify the peint structure so we
are being reasonable with the amount of trees we are requiring while still meeting the goal of providing greater tree
diversity and more desirable tree species. | think it would be prudent to discuss this internally before bringing this back
to the tree commission in January. Let John know when you may be available.

2






Also, you are correct, this only pertains to street frontages. The commitiee wanted to start there to see what you guys
thought before moving on to Paved Areas or Developed Lots.

Thanks,

Brett Hebert

City of Stoughton
Director of Public Worlks
Desk 608-877-8684

Cel| 608-346-1240

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 8:11 AM

To: Brett Hebert <BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi,us>
Cc: Rodney J, Scheel <rischeel@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart

Brett,

We can discuss this. It appears changing the tree classifications (climax tree, tall deciduous tree to large deciduous,
medium deciduous etc...) will trigger a comprehensive amendment to the whole landscaping section. Additionally, it
appears this will require quite a few more onsite trees unless the calculation for points required is modified too. It also
appears the change focuses on Street Frontages........how does this affect the other required landscape areas such as
Paved Areas and Developed Lots?

Not saying the changes are bad, we just have to evaluate the ouicome.

Michael P. Stacey

City of Stoughton

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI. 53589

p - 608-646-0421
f-608-873-5519
e - mstacey(@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Hours M-F 7:30 am - 4:30 pm
Website: www.cityofstoughton.com/planning

From: Brett Hebert

Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 1:46 PM

To: Michael Stacey <mstacey@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Cc: Rodney I, Scheel <rischeel@ci.stgughton.wi.us>
Subject: RE: Landscaping Tree Chart

Mickael,






Actually we just met last Thursday about this. The commission is working on the attached spreadsheet that basically
assigns point values to tree species based on their value to the overall urban forest. Our next Tree Commission
Meeting isn’t until January 11*". Would you, or maybe Rodney, like to attend the meeting to go through the
recommended changes to the point structure. This way the commission can present their recommendation to one of
you and get your feedback before it goes any further. Let me know what your thoughts are.

Thanks,

Brett Hebert

City of Stoughton
Director of Public Works
Desk 608-877-8684

Cell 608-346-1240

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 11:29 AM
To: Brett Hebert <BHeberi@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Subject: Landscaping Tree Chart

Hello Brett,

Any idea where the zoning appendix is at related to the types of trees? | know this went to the Tree Commission several
months ago and | believe they were waiting for the new arborist to be hired.

Thanks,

Michael P. Stocey

City of Stoughton

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI. 53589

p - 608-646-0421
f-608-873-5519
e - mstacey(@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Hours M-F 7:30 am - 4:30 pm
Website: www.citvofstoughton,com/planning







PROPOSED LANDSCAPING POINTSIMPACT

USING THE PROPOSED PUBLIC WORKS FACILITY
2439 COUNTY HIGHWAY A

Street Frontage = 1,186 LF @ 40 points per 100° = 475 points

Street frontage landscaping proposed to meet current reguir ements:

5 Climax trees @ 75 points = 375 points
5 - Fall Festival Sugar Maple

8 Medium deciduous trees @ 15 points each = 120 points
5 - Cumulus Serviceberry
3 - Black Gum

Total points proposed = 495 points

Street frontage landscaping scenario with proposed changes:

12 Large deciduous trees @ 30 points = 360 points
12 — Northern Catapa

9 Medium deciduous trees @ 15 points = 135 points
9 — Lacebark EIm

Total pointsin this scenario = 495 points

S:\MPS-Shared\Ordinances\Chapter 78\PROPOSED LANDSCAPING POINTS IMPACT.docx






Tree Commission Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 30, 2017 at 4:30 PM
Ed Overland Room, City Hall, 381 E Main St, Stoughton

Members Present: Kevin Short, Mike Point, Dean Tangeman, Sid Boersma and Mitch Bergeson

Absent & Excused: Nick Yuknis and Bob Kardasz

Guest:

Staff: Director of Public Works Brett Hebert, City Forester John Kemppainen and Street Department
Secretary Vickie Erdahl

Call to order: Meeting called to order @ 4:30 PM

1) Communications:
Hebert stated:

e Request for bids were sent out for tree trimming. Kemppainen divided the city into five zones
with the south west zone being the starting point. The trimming will start in 2018. Some of 2017
funds will be rolled over. Kemppainen would like the city to be on a five year cycle plan. When
bids are returned, they will need to go to Finance and then to Council for approval.

¢ The new forester’s truck has been ordered. Itis a one ton F550 w/box and is expected to arrive
in the spring of 2018

e The city acquired an additional 55 acres off Cty.Trk A by the property that the new facility will be
built on. The hope is to be able to have the wood chips and wood stored on site by 2019.

Kemppainen stated:

e A homeowner brought to his attention that the city had a tree tribute program. After some
searching he found the brochure. This brochure is very out dated and needs to be reviewed.
Placed on January agenda.

Point stated:

e The Senior Center was approached by the Youth Center requesting sawdust & chips to make
fire compressed fire logs — does anyone know where they could get these materials?

2) Forestry Reports: Kemppainen spoke with Asleson’s and they stated they haven’t sold any wood.
Kemppainen stated that he will be a speaker in February at the W1 Arborist Association convention in
Green Bay. His topic is Urban Wood.

3) Update on Chapter 66 & Ord 10-2 (d) Terrace Trees: Hebert shared a memo he received from the City
Attorney which stated that in Ordinance 10-2 (d) where it states that an owner of a current developed lot,
if expanding, to plant a tree violates the 5" amendment. This language will be removed from the
ordinance and the requirement would only be for undeveloped properties. Chapter 66 would remain the
same as it strictly pertains to new developments.

Motion by Boersma, seconded by Short to approve the changes to Ordinance 10-2 as written and
recommend to the Public Works Committee to adhere to City Attorney Dregnes’ recommendation.
Motion carried 5-0.





4) Discuss and Recommend changes to the Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance: Appendix B:
Short, after reviewing/comparing the city tree inventory, broke down the list of trees with point values
from the zoning ordinance into three parts — foundation, parking lots and frontage trees divided by size
and deciduous trees. Higher points would be assigned to trees that are deemed to be “more desirable”
and diversify the forest as the city already has too many trees of certain species in case a disease
strikes -- such as the emerald ash borer.

The Tree Commission would like certain invasive/nuisance species of trees to be removed from the
current list as well as some others added. More discussion is needed and the committee is reviewing the
lists and categories that Short suggested.

Hebert suggested that Planning Director Rodney Scheel be invited to the January meeting to explain how
his department utilizes the list.

5) _Review and Recommendations for Private Property Tree Planting Consent Form: Has been
completed.

6) Approval of minutes from September 14, 2017 Meeting: Motion by Boersma seconded by
Tangeman to approve the minutes. Carried 5-0.

7) Wood/Board Sales — Inventory & Tracking: The current calculation for board feet that we have is
around 1000 board feet out at the Racetrack barn. Hebert suggested having a wood auction and that
we need to keep better track of the materials we have. Other suggestions mentioned: 1) offer wood to
the public, 2) sell on-line — Wisconsin Surplus, 3) Craig’s List, 4) ask Stoughton Lumber and have a
structured sale to the public at the new facility. Will be discussed further at the next meeting.

8) Future Agenda Items: Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance, wood sales, Tree Tribute Program

Motion by Boersma, seconded by Tangeman to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Respectfully submitted 12/6/17,
Vickie Erdahl - Staff






Parkrow Trees— No Space Limits

Callery or Edgewood Pear
American or Little Leaf Linden

Hedge, Columnar, Miyabe Maple
Turkish Filbert
Amur Corktree
Hackberry
Ginko
Hybrid EIms
Bur, Swamp White Oak
Kentucky CoffeeTree
Honey Locust

City Park Trees

Norway, Serbian Spruce
Purpleleaf Beech
Red, Freeman or Sugar Maple
White or Chinkapin Oak
American Hornbeam
Bald Cypress
Red or European Horsechestnut
Hophornbeam
Swiss Stone Pine
Eastern Redbud
Katsura Tree
Catalpa

Citg of Stougj—uton

Tribute Tree
Program

“The Gift That
Keeps on Giving”

14 Years

Tree City USA






Are you looking for aunique
way to recognize an
individual or occasion?

Consider the:

Tribute Tree Program
www.cityofstoughton.com/streets/forestry

Program Purpose

The program encourages the purchase
of trees as ameans of gifting or
paying tribute to individuals, groups,
or occasions such as: birthdays,
anniversaries, retirements,
graduations, memorials, etc.

Trees that are purchased will not only
leave aliving, growing legacy for
future generations, the trees will

beautify the City of Stoughton.

Program Guidelines

To ensure the longevity of your
Tribute Tree, thetreeson thelist are
suited for our areafor: soil type, size,
space limitations, and popul ation.
Most successful transplantsin an
urban setting are 1 1/2-2 inchesin
diameter and a minimum of 6-8 feet
tall. The City of Stoughton will see
that your tree is planted properly with
enough room to grow and care for it
for the duration of itslife.

Parkrow Trees — Space Limited

Flowering Crabapples

Pacific Sunset Maple
Globe Norway Maple
Japanese Tree Lilac
Peking Lilac
Amur Maachia

Shantung Maple

Tribute Tree Application

Name:

Address;

Phone:

Tribute To:

Choice of Species
(Please number top three choices)

1)

2)

3)

Location to plant:

(Specieslists are located on brochure)

Depending upon the availability of the
tree(s) you have picked, the trees will be
planted in either the spring or fall.

The cost for purchasing a Tribute Treeis
$200.00 Please make checks payable to:
the City of Stoughton. Contact the Street
Department @ (608) 873-6303 to speak
to the tree consultant for questions or
help on selection and placement.





